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31 October 2002

The Secretary

Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee

Suite SG. 62

Parliament House

CANBERRA   2600

Dear Secretary

Submission to the Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee’s Inquiry into Plantation Forests

We would like to congratulate the Senate for continuing to support this vision and having the foresight to establish an inquiry to ensure impediments to the achievement of the aims of this strategy are identified and removed.

As a community the establishment of plantation forestry has positively affected us in our region.  This is despite predictions of doom from anti plantation lobby groups that were widely reported in the media.

Our community of Preolenna  is located in the North West of Tasmania. We has seen a substantial growth in the last few years that has been built upon the expansion of tree farming plantations in the region.

Our community is now made up of 25 families despite a report in the Sydney Morning Herald  (August 4/5 2001) that the advent of plantations had forced our town to “die”.

The fact of the matter is the reverse, in March 2001 our group organised a festival to celebrate the growing vitality and strength of our community.

We are pleased to say the inaugural event was a huge success due largely to the tremendous support it received from the local community, with 700 plus people joining us to enjoy themselves in the process clearing $3,400.00 to help upgrade community facilities.

We again organised a repeat of the festival in March of this year, which resulted in another very successful event.

This community vitality is also evident in the fact that each Friday evening regardless of rain, hail or sun shine, we hold a social gathering at our local community hall next to the volunteer fire station.

Also the number of school children living in Preolenna and using the local school bus service has increased from approximately 6 children in 1999 to 22 now in 2002.

The success of the festival and increase in school numbers are a clear demonstration that tree farming does not bring about the death of a community, but the lack of vision, apathy and negativity surely will.

Our community has been subject of a vocal misinformation campaign by a minority opposed to plantation development.  This minority has distributed outrageous accusations about the social and economic consequences of increased plantation activity.  Thus, we take this opportunity to inform the Senate Committee of the benefits of developing plantations.  However, as this hateful campaign has been a major impediment to further investment the Senate must have a major responsibility in the developing a strategy to promote the benefits to regional communities and local governments. 

The Committee should recommend that benefits such as direct and indirect jobs, impacts on property values and rate base should assessed.  As a community group we have found it difficult to counter misleading claims on the impacts of new tree farming plantation developments.

We believe that government needs to do more to provide the media with accurate information to counter claims against plantation development, especially when these claims are based on selectively quoting statistics or worse case scenarios.

Tree farming plantation development does have many positive social and economic benefits, and for the Plantations 2020 vision to be successful Government and Industry must highlight these benefits. 

Sincerely,

Jenelle Penna

President

PMG of TCA

